RDEN CITY

sl

WE}LWY GA

HOLY FAMILY
QUEEN OF APOSTLES

Parish Priest: Fr. Norbert Fernandes Assistant Priest: Fr. Gerard O’Brien
Seminarian: Samuel Ejeregbe  Parish Secretary: Kathryn Hubbard

Thirtieth Sunday of the Year 26th October (p.146 of Mass book)

Pastoral Letter on the Extraordinary Synod of Bishops
My brothers and sisters in Jesus Christ
Today I would like to tell you a little about the recent Extraordinary Synod of Bishops held in
Rome on the theme of the pastoral challenges facing the family in the context of evangelisation.
I was privileged to take part in this two week meeting. I found it a rich and moving experience.
You may have heard or read that this Synod has been about changing the teaching of the Church
on marriage, family life or sexual morality. This is not true. It was about the pastoral care that we
try to offer each other, the 'motherly love of the Church', especially when facing difficult
moments and experiences in family life.
You may have heard that the Synod represented a 'defeat for Pope Francis' or that he was
disappointed at its outcome. This is not true. At the end of our meeting Pope Francis spoke at
length about his joy and satisfaction at its work. He told us to look deeply into our hearts to see
how God had touched us during the Synod, and to see how we may have been tempted away from
the promptings of the Holy Spirit. The Synod, he insisted, has been a spiritual journey, not a
debating chamber.
In fact, the very word 'synod' means making a walk or a journey together. That's what we did.
Our journey was an exploration of all the problems facing the family today, from the effects of
war, immigration, domestic violence, polygamy, inter-religious marriages, to cohabitation, the
breakdown of marriage, divorce and the situation of those who have ended a valid marriage and
entered another union, another marriage. The vastness of the picture and the suffering it repre-
sented was, at times, overwhelming.
We also looked at the great joy of family life and the importance of marriage at its heart. We
listened to husbands and wives speaking of the difficulties they had overcome, the struggles they
face and the deep joy they experience in their mature marriages and family lives. They were
moving moments. A lovely description of the family was offered: the family as 'a sanctuary of
holiness' with emphasis always on the sharing of prayer at the heart of family life.
Pope Francis set the tone. He asked us to look reality in the eye; to speak openly from the heart;
to listen humbly and respectfully to each other. This is what we did. There was no rancour, no
contestation. There were disagreements, of course. But he told us to live through the experience
with tranquility and trust. And we did. It was a marvellous experience of the Church as a family
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and of the Church, at this level, hard at work, trying to follow the promptings of the Holy Spirit and
express them in carefully chosen words.

During the Synod we worked on various documents which were trying to catch the views and desires of
all the participants. By the end I believe we got there. So the Synod ended with a 'Synod Report' on which
we voted, paragraph by paragraph. The votes indicated, quite simply, where agreement was more or less
total and where it was not. This Report now forms the starting point for the next Synod on the family, to
take place in a year's time. The theme of this next Synod, in October 2015, takes us on from where we
left off: 'The Vocation and Mission of the Family Today'.

Central to the work of the Synod that has just ended was the desire to strengthen and reinvigorate the
pastoral practice of the Church. A central principle for this pastoral care emerged clearly: that in trying
to walk alongside people in difficult or exceptional situations, it is important to see clearly and with
humility all the good aspects of their lives. That is what comes first. From this point, we learn to move
together towards conversion and towards the goodness of life that God has for us and that Jesus opens
for us all. This positive approach flows right through the 'Synod Report' and I hope will increasingly
shape our attitude towards each other.

This is especially true with regard to individuals who, for example, have decided to live together without
marriage, or for Catholics in second marriages. These realities are part of their journey in life and while
not in keeping with the pattern the Lord asks of us, their lives are often marked by real goodness. This is
the basis for our care of them, for our approach to them, our invitation to them, to come closer to the
Church and deepen their faith and attend carefully to its call. We say this confidently because it is within
the call of our faith, the call of Jesus to each one of us, expressed in the truth of the Gospel and treasured
in the Church, that our deepest happiness is to be found.

There has been much talk about how the Synod reflected on the situation of people of a same sex
attraction. There was no suggestion that the teaching of the Church might somehow give approval to the
notion of 'same-sex marriage' or that its teaching on sexual morality is to change. However two things
were very clear. The first is that we should never identify people by their sexual orientation. Every person
is endowed with unique dignity, both as an individual and as a Christian. This dignity is always, always
to be respected. Secondly, it is the teaching of the Church that they are not only to be respected but also
always accepted, with compassion and with sensitivity (Catechism of the Catholic Church 2358). This
teaching has to be translated into loving care, in our daily life in the Church, in our parishes, and indeed
in society.

But Pope Francis went a little further. He spoke of 'the Church composed of sinners.....that has doors
wide open to receive the needy, the penitent and not only the just.' He spoke about the duty of pastors
always to welcome into the Church those in difficult situations or in trouble. Then he corrected himself
saying that we, as pastors, were not simply to welcome them but to go out and find them, just as the Good
Shepherd did for those who had drifted away.

At the end of the Synod, in his closing address, Pope Francis said this: 'Dear brothers and sisters, now
we still have one year to mature, with true spiritual discernment, the proposed ideas and find concrete
solutions to so many difficulties and innumerable challenges that families must confront; to give answers
to the many discouragements that surround and suffocate families......May the Lord accompany us and
guide us in this journey for the glory of His Name.'

So that is what we must do. I hope, in a while, I will be able to put before you ways in which your prayer
and reflection on these themes can be a contribution to this ongoing work of renewal in the life of the
Church, in response to the unfailing love of Jesus, under the leadership of Pope Francis and always in
union with him.
Yours devotedly
% Cardinal Vincent Nichols
Archbishop of Westminster




NOVEMBER DEAD LISTS available at the back of each church. Write down the
names of loved ones who have died and they will be remembered at Mass during
November. There is no need to give any money. Please return to the presbyteries for
OL’s and HF and the office for St. B’s.

RCIA This item has been in the newsletter for weeks! Are YOU thinking of joining the
Catholic Church? Do you wish to find out more? Have you come to church for years and
feel now is the right time? Are you a Catholic adult who missed out on your First
Confession, First Holy Communion or Confirmation when you were younger and now
want to seek to be a full member of the Church? Is there someone YOU KNOW who
would like to be invited or encouraged? The first meeting will be in the sacristy of Our
Lady's Church at 8pm on Monday 3rd November. Let us all pray for people who are
thinking of taking this important step.

BLESSING OF GRAVES On Saturday 1st November at Old Welwyn Cemetery
(Fulling Mill Lane) at 2pm, on Saturday 8th November at Hatfield Hyde Cemetery
(Hollybush Lane) at 12 noon and on Sunday 9th November at Hatfield Lawn Cemetery
(Southway) at 2pm. People are asked to gather at the entrance to the respective cemetery
for a moment of prayer and then the priests will make their way to the individual graves
for a blessing.

SPECIAL NEEDS MASS on Saturday 15th November at 6pm at Our Lady's followed
by a gathering in the hall which will take the form of a 'Curry Night'. A number of
parishioners have offered to make dishes. More offers welcome! If anyone can help with
the setting up of the hall, please let Fr. Norbert know.

RHEIMS There will be 42 in Rheims Sunday to Tuesday visiting the Cathedral, the
Basilica of St. Remy and the Martel Champagne House! The group will be thinking of
you. Please pray for a safe journey for them.

FR. MARC FASSIER Fr. Marc from the Diocese of St. Denis will be here next
weekend. He is the priest who has sent us David Krupa and Remy Pignal the seminarians
from his diocese. He will be available to hear Confessions in French and English on
Saturday 1st November at Spm at Our Lady's.

HOLY FAMILY Following a tidy up of the Holy Family Parish kitchen, there are a
number of items, plates etc. left after functions. Please claim either this week-end or next
or they will be re-homed. Also some DIY/Painting help required. Please speak with Fr
Gerard. Many thanks.

OUR LADY'S CHURCH The monthly church cleaning and grounds maintenance
takes place next Saturday 1st November at 10am for just ONE hour followed by
refreshments. All welcome!

OUR LADY'S ROTA The new rota for Welcomers, Readers and Holy Communion
Ministers for November 2014 - January 2015 is now ready for collection at the back of
the church. A copy of the rota will also be emailed to those who have an email address
and will be available on the home page of Our Lady's website: http://www.ourladys-
parish.info/.

CHARLIE NEEDS A NEW HOME Charlie, Sally’s 10 year old cat would like to
transfer from a first floor flat to a house with a cat flap and garden. Please ring Sally if
you can help 01707 322946.



Annual Day of the (Westminster) Justice & Peace Commission - takes place on
Saturday 8th Nov. from 10.30am to 3.30pm, at the Parish Centre of St John Vianney
church (West Green, north London).Two Guest speakers, Sir John Hills (Professor of
Social Policy at LSE & Director of the Centre for the Analysis of Social Exclusion
[CASE]) and Helen O'Brien, the Chief Executive officer of the Caritas Social Action
Network. They will speak on the theme of The Welfare Myth of '""Them and Us" and
the meeting will explore the fact that all of us use welfare, as our lives change. John
Fogarty will be attending the event and, if you require a lift or more information, please
contact him (john.fogarty@ntlworld.com, tel' 01707 327771).

Fr. Norbert 01707 323234 Kathryn Hubbard 01707 322579
welwyngdncityeast@rcdow.org.uk parishsec@stbonaventure.org.uk
Our Lady’s St. Bonaventure’s

141 Woodhall Lane 81 Parkway ALS 6JF

AL7 3TP Website:

Website: www.ourladys-parish.info www.stbonaventure.org.uk

Fr. Gerard 01707 327434 OUR LADY’S PARISH CENTRE Bookings
welwyngdncitydigs@rcdow.org.uk  should be made with Phil Johnson 01707 377442
Holy Family Church or 07790 135458

194 Knightsfield AL8 7RQ peartreepomegranatecafe@googlemail.com

CONFESSIONS Holy Family: Thursday 10am - 10.30am
St. Bonaventure: Saturday 10.30am - 11am

Our Lady’s: Saturday Spm - 5.30pm
MASS TIMES
27 Monday 9.30am Our Lady’s feria
28 Tuesday 9.30am St. Bonaventure SS Simon and Jude
Tpm Our Lady’s

29 Wednesday 9.30am Holy Family Blessed Martyrs of Douai College
30 Thursday 9.30am Holy Family feria

31 Friday 9.30am St. Bonaventure feria
Tpm Our Lady’s
7.30pm St. Bonaventure Latin Mass Society
01 Saturday 10am St. Bonaventure feria
All Saints
01 Saturday 6pm Our Lady’s
02 Sunday 8am St. Bonaventure

9.30am  Holy Family
10.30am St. Bonaventure
11.30)am Our Lady’s
6pm Holy Family

CHAPLAIN TO THE Q.E.I1 AND LISTER HOSPITALS: If you are going into
hospital you can contact the R.C. Chaplain: Jacqueline Humphreys on 07884187463




